FRANCESTOWN HERITAGE COMMISSION
Minutes of Meeting October 10, 2009

Present at the Meeting were Maureen vonRosenvinge, Joe Ludwig, Bobby Abbott,
Frank Hanchett, Barbara Caskie, Mary Lindstrom, Abby Dawson and Tom Anderson.

Minutes of the September 2009 meeting were accepted. Minutes of the meetings
need to be sent to the Town Administrator.

There was a short discussion regarding the cell tower site on Dennison Pond Rd.
There will be a joint meeting of the ZBA and Planning Board on October 13™ and
Heritage Commission members who are able to attend are encourage to do so.

The Town Hall Study Group has submitted their proposal to NHCF. Matching funds
must be available to be eligible for LCHIP.

Joe Ludwig’s article on Hunting did not make the October issue of the Francestown
News but will be in the November issue. Jim von Rosenvinge will write

Thanksgiving and Christmas articles but would appreciate input and subject matter.

Maureen will try to get in touch with Joan Kullgren regarding the Historic Register
and Ann Stewart will approach the new people in the former O’Neil property.

In New Business, it was discussed whether the lights at the Town Hall should be
replaced. Abby Dawson will check archives for old photos, as a reference point.

Meetings will be back on schedule with the next one on 11/14/09. There will be no
meeting in December unless it is necessary.

Meeting adjourned at 9:50.



